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Tornello-Adams, Patricia

From: Meyerson, Leonard

Sent:  Thursday, July 19, 2007 5:11 PM

To: Lipsman, Joshua

Ge: Yang-Lewis, Patsy; Doyle, Louise; Kutzy, Paul; Gatto, Ronald
_&'\-;ubject: Hen Island

Josh,
Here is a brief overview of this issue.
Len

Hen Island

On July 17t , in response to a complaint from an island property owner, Matt Smith and Ron
Gallo conducted an inspection of this island that is located in the City of Rye, c. 300 feet off shore,
accessible only by boat and that has no power.

There are 33 homes built as seasonal residences that most likely were constructed illegally, without
building permits. None of the wastewater disposal systems have been approved by WCHD. A meeting
has been scheduled at the County Police HQ next Tuesday morning. _
Recommendations:

Refer this matter to the Rye Building Dept. as the lead authority. Since it is likely that several of
these unpermitted structures will be condemned, it is preferable to let the City of Rye eliminate the
uninhabitable residences from consideration before we determine what the sewage and water options
are. Some possibilities follow:

o Property owners retain services of a P.E. and submit as builts, or reconstruction plans for septic

system approval.

o Extend the sewer main under the LI Sound.

e Develop a system of low pressure sewers to convey sewage to a community subsurface disposal
system.

e Convey all sewage to a holding bay and dispose of it periodically by a pump-out operation similar
to that on ships.

Lenny Meyerson

Leonard S. Meyerson, P.E.
Deputy Commissioner

Wesichester County Health Department
Division of Environmental Health

145 Huguenot Street

New Rochelle, NY 10801

(914) 813-5172/Fax (914) 813-5158
Ism3@westchestergov.com

Westchester County wants to be able to contact residents in an emergency. Sign up at www.westcheste'rgov.com
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